
“God is our refuge and strength, 
a very present help in trouble.” Psalm 46:1 

Our world is in trouble. As society moves further and 
further away from the truth, the more its troubles grow 
like thorns overtaking a neglected garden. As we seek 
to bring the lost to Christ and to help the believers 
grow in Him, we often have to deal with a tangled 
mess of confusion and lies, and at the same time, 
guard our own hearts and thoughts from the 
encroaching worldly influences around us. Many times 
the problems seem overwhelming, but God’s help is 
always timely and sufficient. We thank you for your 
help through constant prayers for us and our ministry.


We are thankful to see the hand of God at work in our 
church family. We continue to have new visitors in our 
services, and our children’s ministry continues to grow 
as new families attend. Michel, a young man who was 
saved a couple of years ago, has recently made great 
progress in his walk with the Lord and has expressed 
a desire to prepare for the ministry. Please pray for 
him and for his training in the Word. We are excited to 
see how the Lord will use him! There is such a great 
need for laborers here in 
this harvest, and we 
pray that God will raise 
up more laborers for the 
field here. Please pray 
with us and consider 
coming to Quebec to 
see this beautiful but 
needy province.


When God is at work, we can expect that the enemy 
will be at work as well. There are several spiritual 
battles in our church family right now. Please pray 
with us that the work of Satan will be defeated though 
through the power of God’s Word! Pray also for our 
evangelism efforts, that souls will respond to the 
Gospel. A few weeks ago, I spoke to a man in the 
park who had John 3:16 tattooed on his arm but did 

not have a saving faith in Christ. Pray for Fréderique, 
that this verse will penetrate his heart and bring 
salvation to him and his family.


Our house renovations are moving forward and we are 
so thankful for the timely help that God has sent us. 
My parents have come twice this summer to help, and 
we had two men from our home church that came for 
a few days and helped the work progress immensely. 
We’ve also had several men from our sister church 
here in Quebec who 
have volunteered 
their time and talents 
to help us. We are 
a m a z e d b y t h e 
g e n e r o s i t y o f 
everyone that God 
has sent and the 
financial gifts we 
have received.


We are eagerly awaiting the arrival of our fifth child, 
who is due the beginning of October. Sarah is doing 
well but beginning to have more contractions, so the 
birth may be earlier than we expect. Please pray for 
her last month of pregnancy and for an easy delivery.


We recently received our new visas, praise the Lord! 
Normally the renewal process takes a few months, but 
this time it took a year! The new visas we just received 
expire in December, so we have to apply to renew 
them almost immediately. Continue to pray that we 
can get permanent resident visas. Right now it is 
extremely difficult to get government paperwork done. 


Thank you to all who have given for our parking lot 
project! We have about 60 percent of the funds 
needed. We hope to be able to have the work done 
this fall, but we trust that God will bring it together in 
His timing. Thank you again for all your prayers and 
continued support of our family and ministry. May the 
Lord continue to bless you all abundantly!
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